A newsletter for Parish Councils from the Borough Councillors of the Mid-Test Ward
Mid-Test Matters
Issue 4											2  August 2019

Test Valley Association of Town and Parish Councils/TVBC – First Annual Conference.  
The Borough Council has been working with the Test Valley Association of Town and Parish Councils on ways to consolidate our ongoing partnership at local level. One of the ideas to emerge from these discussions is a proposal for a joint annual conference. As a result, the first of these events will take place on the morning of Saturday, 21 September 2019 at 9.30am. 

The purpose of the conference will be explore issues of mutual interest and give us an opportunity to build upon our already strong partnership with Town and Parish Councils. The outcomes from the event will help us plan future joint working for the benefit of our communities. 

All borough councillors are invited to attend and each Town or Parish Council will be invited to nominate 2 councillors and their clerk. It will be a great opportunity for us to discuss how we will work with Town and Parish Council colleagues to meet the commitments in our new corporate plan. 

In particular the new plan states: 
“Building upon our success in empowering communities, we shall work closely with town and parish councils and other local organisations, to strengthen this work further.” 

The conference will be held in workshop style to allow for as much learning and networking as possible. We will cover a range of issues on the day including development planning, funding opportunities, governance issues and community planning. It is intended to hold the event in the Village Hall at Kings Somborne but we may move to a larger venue if demand for places is high. The venue will be confirmed in early September. It would be great to see as many of the Mid Test Parish Councils represented as possible. 

I would be grateful if you could confirm your attendance with Steph Kelly by Friday, 16 August. 

For more information, please contact Cllr Tony Ward.


Dishwasher dump sees woman fined £200
The Council continues its battle against fly-tippers and At Basingstoke Magistrates’ Court earlier this month, an Andover woman was fined £200 and ordered to pay £35 in compensation for the council’s clean-up costs.
 
The waste, dumped in November last year, also consisted of five black sacks of rubble, a wooden unit and folding chairs, as well as piping, an umbrella and carpets.

If you see fly tips or anyone actually in the act of fly tipping please report to the Council so we can carry on our fight against this anti-social practice. 

Demfest Success
This year’s Demfest in Hillier Gardens was a roaring success with hundreds of people attending for a day of Inspiration, Innovation and Education. Music and movement all day long, Specialist advice/Stands from dementia related services. Innovative new ideas, Speakers on dementia related subjects. Caring people having a day of fun and enjoyment in the best garden in Hampshire.
The date for next year’s festival is 26th July 2020. If anyone would like to support Romsey Dementia Action Group (ROMDAG) and next year’s event, please sign up for Walk the Test Way on 29th September 2019. For further information, please contact Cllr Alison Johnston.
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Reporting incidents to the police
With the summer months the busiest time of year for the police, residents are encouraged to report non-urgent incidents online where appropriate to increase efficiency.
Emergencies or situations that present a high risk of harm should always be reported via 999, while calls to 101 will continue to be answered as quickly as possible. Incidents of anti-social behaviour, rather than crime, can also be reported via the council’s website.
To report an incident to the police directly, follow this link. It is a free and nationally-approved service and helps to reduce waiting times on the phone while, longer-term, the police look at ways to increase their call handling capacity.
Fish at Fishlake Meadows
During a recent survey of the water courses at Fishlake Meadows, the presence of the highly invasive fish, Topmouth Gudgeon, was discovered.
Hampshire and Isle of Wight Wildlife Trust immediately reported the discovery to the Environment Agency, who will carry out further survey work in and around the nature reserve over the next few months.
The surveys will help quantify the distribution of the species, following which, the Trust and TVBC will discuss appropriate action with the Environment Agency with the aim of minimising the impact of control measures on the wildlife and visitors at Fishlake Meadows.
Continuing Improvements to Fish lake Meadows footpaths
Staying with the Meadows under the expert supervision of Hants and IOW Wildlife Trust, a new permissive route into Fish Lake Meadows Nature Reserve was constructed, along with other footpath improvements.
In accordance with the approved management plan, discussions have continued with Hampshire County Council regarding suitable improvements to the route adjacent to the canal, taking into consideration aspirations for this to be a shared footpath and cycleway.  This has been approved by HCC and, in order for work to be undertaken, the path will be closed for a few weeks from 3 August.
The proposed improvement works will extend from Belbins Bridge (FP9) south, to Fishlake road (some 995m) – restoring the path to a DDA compliant 1.5m width.  The route will be porous, and constructed from limestone scalping (approx. 100mm deep) similar to restoration works already completed onsite.
Signage will be erected on site to alert the public / users of the route of the improvement works.
Operation Wolf
Last week, officers from the Environmental Service assisted with the latest Operation Wolf which took place in Timsbury near Romsey. 
Joining force with Hampshire Police and other agencies, the team carried out 78 vehicle checks in just over 3 hours - 1 vehicle was seized for no insurance, 5 vehicles were prohibited and 2 tickets were issued. Numerous other warnings were also issued
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